
Calendar 

31 Aug Father’s Day Stall 
4 Sept Father’s Day BBQ and Footy 

Colours Day 
5 Sept P & C Meeting 
6 Sept Meerkat Performance  

Mt Kanwary interaction day 
8 Sept Assembly 2.30pm 4-6 presenting 
20 Sept 3 Way Conferences 
22 Sept Assembly 2.30pm 2/3 presenting 
 Last day of Term 3 
9 Oct Staff and students return 

 
Attendance Week 
Throughout this week, your child will receive a 
comprehensive Attendance Report, an essential 
document that provides insights into their 
attendance records. We kindly request your 
attention to this report, as it plays a crucial role in 
keeping track of your child's educational journey. 
 
At Iona PS, we hold the belief that every moment 
in the classroom contributes to a student's 
growth and success. As such, we want to ensure 
that all absences, including partial ones, are 
appropriately addressed and explained. You can 
notify the school by an in-person visit to our 
office, a phone call, or via the Parent Sentral 
portal.  
 
Fostering positive attendance habits is a 
responsibility shared between the school, parents 
and students. The overall attendance rate reflects 
a dedication to learning. This positive trend is 
undoubtedly reflected in the remarkable 
achievements our students continue to 
accomplish. EVERY DAY COUNTS! 
 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
3 Way Conferences 
Teachers will be conducting their 3-Way 
conference on Wednesday 20 September 
between 8.30am and 3.45pm. Please see the 
office to book your appointment. If this time does 
not suit, contact your classroom teacher for 
alternate times. 
 
Student Invoices 
Student invoices will be sent home today.  
Canberra excursion needs to be finalised by 
Friday 13 October (week 1 term 4). 
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Road Safety 
For a significant period, our school has upheld a 
crucial behaviour expectation – that all children 
wait for their parents or guardians to accompany 
them safely across the road during drop-off and 
pick-up times.  However, we find it necessary to 
address a growing concern. Our staff members 
have recently witnessed several near misses 
within the carpark area. Regrettably, some 
instances involve students attempting to cross 
the main road, Paterson Road, without the 
supervision of an adult. This situation is not only 
alarming but also poses a significant risk to the 
safety of our young learners. We kindly request 
your immediate attention to this matter. If, for 
any reason, adhering to this expectation proves 
to be challenging, we encourage you to reach out 
to the school. We are open to discussing 
alternative solutions. 
 
Thank you for your understanding, cooperation, 
and commitment to the safety of our students. 
 
PBL Focus 
The PBL focus over the next 2 weeks are: 

• I keep my hands and feet to myself. 
• I learn from my mistakes. 

Our "warm fuzzies" reward tube is rapidly 
brimming with accomplishments – Well done on 
a collaborative effort everyone! We're making 
rapid progress towards securing the major PBL 
reward, Pyjama Day. Well done! 
 
Father’s Day Stall 
The stall will be held on Thursday 31 August. Gifts 
are priced between $2-$10. Please remember to 
send cash and a bag to take the gift home in. 
 

 

 
 

 
  



Book Week 
Thank you to everyone for putting in so much 
effort into your costumes, they all looked 
fantastic! It is always a great afternoon where we 
can share the fun with family and friends! 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 



 
 

 

 
 
Father’s Day BBQ and Footy Colours Day 
Come join us on Monday, 4 September, at Iona 
Public School! We're hosting a BBQ at 1:15pm, 
followed by fun games on the field. It's also Footy 
Colours Day, so we encourage everyone, 
including students and visitors, to wear their 
sports or footy colours to support kids with 
cancer. Feel free to contribute a small gold coin 
donation towards the Fight Cancer Foundation. 
For catering purposes, a note will be sent out via 
Parent Sentral, please indicate how many people 
will be attending, including your child/ren. 
 

 
 
 



Awards Week 4 
Merit Awards 
K/1 
Gwen for beautiful presentation of her work 
during writing lessons 
Lailah for great work during reading groups 
2/3 
Sophie for improvement in both multiplication and 
spelling 
Clementine for writing a terrific paragraph about 
an inspirational athlete 
4-6 
Ben-Andrei for using a variety of strategies when 
solving maths problems 
Thomas for consistent application in mathematics 
Health & Safety 
Isla for creating a safe environment for herself and 
her friends 
Sport 
Layla for excellent sportsmanship in class sporting 
activities 
Environmental 
Lexi for helping the environmental groups water 
the gardens 
Peer Nominated Citizenship 
Harry H for always helping younger students 
engage in lunch and recess play 
PBL 
Oliver for showing great sportsmanship during 
sports lessons 
Ziah for always using his hands and feet in the 
appropriate way 
Lakai for demonstrating sportsmanship values 
Lara for always keeping her hands and feet to 
herself 
Phoebe for always using her hands and feet in the 
appropriate way 
Harry H for showing great sportsmanship during 
sports lessons 

 
Home reading 
25 nights – Owen 
75 nights - Harley 
100 nights – Harley, Robert 
125 nights – Emma 
150 nights – Arlo 

 
Lailah turned 7 on19 August 
Layla turned 10 on 27 August 

 
Class News 
K/1 
Last week just flew by, with our Book week 
celebration and our assembly item on Friday, it 
was also a very busy week. With Father’s Day this 
coming weekend, you can look forward to some 
exciting things coming home. During English, we 
are continuing to our work on prepositions and 
pronouns and also getting all students to start 
writing some exciting compound sentences. In 
Maths we have been working on collating data 
and then putting this information into a picture 
graph. The kids are having lots of fun making our 
graphs.  
We are still focusing on our cricket skills during  
sport, we have some amazing future cricket 
players!! 
Don’t forget to keep your home readers coming 
in and we have library every Thursday morning, 
so remember to bring your library bags.  
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 



2/3 
Last week we said goodbye to Mr Boyce, who was 
completing his internship in our room for the last 
6 weeks. We hope that he has valued his time 
here and we wish him lots of success in his 
teaching career.  
This week, the Dolphins are learning about 
metaphors and using them, as well as complex 
sentences to write some terrific sentences. All 
students are working hard on their reading skills, 
and many are getting very close to an end of year 
book prize for reading for 200 nights. This is really 
reflected in their classroom read-aloud time. 
In Mathematics we have been really focusing on 
multiplication and division, using arrays. We have 
also looked at halving and doubling and how we 
can use them to do multiplication. For example, if 
we see 3x8 we can halve the 8 so we can do 3x4 
and then double the answer. This makes 
multiplication much easier. 
We are looking at heat in Science and have been 
investigating how heat can be used in everyday 
objects, such as a candle, hot water bottle and a 
jug!  
We are continuing to build on cricket skills during 
Friday sport sessions. 
 

     
 
4-6 
Welcome to Week 7! Last week we had our 
wonderful book week celebration. I was so 
impressed by the costumes and how some of our 
students embodied the characters as well. We 
have Father's Day coming up and will be busy 
making some presents for Dad this week.  
In Literacy we have been working on our website, 
we have added text, our own sketches, pictures 
and videos. 
We have also been looking at poetry and writing 
a Haiku, Tanka and Pensee poem. 
In Maths Year 4 have been working on fractions 
and decimals, Year 5 have been working on 

financial plans and Year 6 have been working on 
multiplying decimals. 
We are looking forward to seeing the Meerkat 
production on Frank's Red Hat coming up and 
have started making our masks. 
Miss Tully 
We have now reached the halfway point of term 
3. It’s getting a bit real that our Year 6 groups will 
soon be leaving us for high school. I’m sure they 
will have some great adventures. In Literacy, 
students in the G.O.A.T.S classroom have been 
researching and writing informational 
descriptions on the different types of dung 
beetles. Adding onto this, after each writing task 
is completed, they have been uploading their 
work onto their own websites. I’m sure they are 
very excited to show what they have been 
working on this term. In Mathematics, we have 
continued to establish our understanding of 
additive strategies during the classes’ number 
talks. We have also been building a deeper 
understanding of fractions and decimal 
multiplication.  
On a side note, students will have been 
participating in the STEM City Project. As we 
approach the expo day in Term 4, we need 
recyclable materials to build our smart farm. Any 
assistance in this would be greatly appreciated.  
Below are pictures of the students protype builds 
out of paper. The farm will eventually be run all 
through code.  
Mr Tarry 
 

 
 

 



 
 

 

 
 









 


